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Police Investigate Suspicious Death in  
Colina Del Sol 

 
On Monday, April 28, 2025, at approximately 8:50 p.m., San Diego Police received a call 
about an unresponsive female at 4325 Euclid Avenue.  Officers from Mid-City Division 
responded and determined the female was deceased.  The responding officers conducted a 
preliminary investigation and contacted the San Diego County Medical Examiner’s Office 
to respond to the scene.  There were no obvious signs of trauma, so the Homicide Unit was 
not contacted. The decedent was transported to the San Diego County Medical Examiner’s 
Office for an autopsy.  

On Tuesday, April 29, 2025, investigators learned the victim was involved in an altercation 
prior to her death.  San Diego Police Homicide Detectives are currently working with the 
San Diego County Medical Examiner’s Office to determine the cause and manner of death.   

The victim, Jadeline Laurent, is described as a 28-year-old Black female.  Jadeline was in a 
relationship with, possibly married to, Jean Tercier, who is described as a 39-year-old 
Black male.  Tercier is of Haitian descent and is described as 5’11” and 180 pounds. He is a 
person of interest in this investigation.  His whereabouts are unknown. The San Diego 
Police Department is asking for the public’s assistance in locating Tercier.   

Anyone with information regarding this incident can call the Homicide Unit at 619-531-
2293 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477. 

A photograph of Jean Tercier is included. 

 



 

 

 

Jean Tercier 


